Queensland Government

Cabinet – August 2020
Monsoon Trough Rainfall and Flood Review Implementation Progress
Minister for Fire and Emergency Services and Minister for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Partnerships

1. In January 2019, northern Queensland had an extended period of heavy rainfall as a result of an intense, slow moving monsoon and tropical lows, which cut off communities, devastated the livestock industry and destroyed infrastructure, homes and businesses.
2. In February 2019 the Inspector-General of Emergency Management undertook a review of the effectiveness of Queensland’s disaster management system in preparing for and responding to the Monsoon Trough Rainfall and Flood event in Queensland.
3. The 2019 Monsoon Trough Rainfall and Flood Review Report 3: 2018-2019 (the Review Report) was publicly released in July 2019. The Review Report contained 14 recommendations of which the Queensland Government accepted 13 recommendations and one recommendation was accepted-in-principle.
4. As at 30 June 2020 three of the 14 recommendations have been implemented. Progress on activities has been made on a further nine recommendation. 
5. Cabinet noted the implementation progress as at 30 June 2020. 
6. Attachments
· Nil.
